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FROM THE RECTOR 
 
The Bishop has again granted the school a holiday via the Vicar-general on St Peter’s Day. 
 
The holiday will be taken on Tuesday, 29 October to extend the half-term holiday. 
 
Questions for the Rector: 
If anyone wishes any further information on any topic, please feel free to contact me at school or at 
groyce@stpeters.co.za or dradloff@stpeters.co.za. 
 
Greg Royce 
(Rector) 
 

 
FROM THE JP ACTING HEAD 
 
GRADE 2 SCI-ENZA 

The Grade 2 girls thoroughly enjoyed their 

outing to Sci-Enza. They were given permission 

to wander around and learn and discover. The 

animated reports which I received exemplified 

the success of the day. 

JUNIOR CHOIR FESTIVAL 

The Junior Choir Festival is being held tonight. 

Although there were initial concerns that we 

would not fit everyone in, plans were made and 

all parents were accommodated. I look forward 

to hearing the choirs sing tonight! 

MANDELA DAY 

Today we had a special chapel service to commemorate the life of Madiba on his birthday, 18 July.  In addition, on 

Saturday, 20 July, we will be gathering at Sefikeng School to do maintenance, cleaning and gardening in order to 

celebrate his life, his leadership and the example, which he set for others. Please don’t forget to book your time slot for 

this initiative. 

PARENT CONSULTATIONS: 29 AND 30 JULY 

Time has been made available for parents to meet with the teachers on the 29 and 30 July. The teachers will put booking 

sheets on their doors from Monday, next week. Parent consultations are a valuable process, especially if you do not get 
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the chance to see the teacher on a fairly regular basis. I would encourage all parents to touch-base with their daughter's 

teacher. If you feel that you do not need a formal meeting please do not feel obliged to book a slot. The teachers are 

always available in the mornings, after school, by appointment or you are welcome to pop into the classroom for a chat 

at a convenient time.  

GRADE 0 AND 1 SPORTS LESSONS OBSERVATIONS 

Parents are invited to watch the Grade 0 and 1 Sports lessons on Thursday, 25 July. The girls have been learning the 

basics of hockey. This is a relatively technical game and the girls need to learn to play safely in order to avoid injuries. 

The lessons will therefore be a basic instruction lesson of the skills 

needed to play the game. There will not be any matches played. 

BIRTHDAYS 

The following girls will receive their birthday cards on Tuesday at 08:00 
in the chapel. Parents of these girls are welcome to attend. 
 

Amantle Khama, Isabella Redfern, Unathi Nkomo, Unabo 

Nkomo, Jemma van der Merwe, Shreya Redhi, Olivia Klein 

 
 
 

Sci-Enza Photos 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Trish Attlee 
(Girls Acting JP Head) 
 



 

3 | P a g e   
 

         THROUGH THE KEYHOLE                                       GIRLS JP                                               18 July 2019 

 

         Unsubscribe    l      Contact  (011) 367 6631                                                                                 105 Witkoppen Road, Fourways 

FROM THE SPORTS DESK 
 

 
GO SA NETBALL – GIRLS MAY DRESS AS SUPPORTERS! 
 
In celebration of the success of the South African team at the 2019 Netball World Cup, the girls will be allowed to 
come to school dressed in South African colours on Friday - in support of the SA Netball Team. (The SA Netball Team 
have reached the semifinals) The girls must wear South African colours, please. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FOOD FOR THOUGHT . . .  
 
Five things that require little effort or talent, but guarantee much success in life: 
 

1. Be the first to say hello. 
2. Say ‘thank you’. 
3. Say ‘please’. 
4. Think of others first. 
5. Put your phone away when talking to people. 
 
#championminded 

 
Andrew Steyn  
(Director of Sport) 
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MUSIC DEPARTMENT 
 

JUNIOR CHOIR FESTIVAL – TONIGHT: THURSDAY, 18 JULY 
 

18:30 in the Royce Hall.  
 

This year’s festival will be split over two venues, to cater for more people.  

 Girls Prep School Parents: Royce Hall 

 Boys Prep School Parents: Dodson Hall 

 If you have a child at both schools, please select the venue which best suits you. We will have staff 
watching over the children whilst parents collect them after the event. 
 

All choirs, boys and girls, will perform at both venues (staff will walk the children between the two schools during 
the interval). The Girls Choirs will end in Royce Hall and the Boys Choirs will end in the Dodson Hall.  
 
Ticket sales are closed for tonight’s performance.  
 
The Junior Choirs will repeat the performance, at 07:30 in the Royce Hall, tomorrow (Friday, 19 July). No tickets are 
needed for this performance. 
 

Tonight’s programme order, for the girls: 

 The girls’ choirs arrive at the Boys’ School, Dodson Hall by 18:15. (Parents then please proceed to 
the Royce Hall) 

 Girls must be dressed in their winter uniform:  
o Gr 2 Girls: Red fleece and socks (no stockings) 
o Gr 3-4 Girls: No 1s (stockings)  

 Concert begins at 18:30 

 Girls’ Choirs will end the concert in the Girls School, Royce Hall at 19:30 
 

We look forward to an amazing evening filled with beautiful music.  
 
 

Marguerite Schmitt (Director of Music) 
 

 

VEHICLE SECURITY ACCESS 
 
For new parents and parents who don’t have a QR Code, (to access and exit the school property) please do the 
following: 
 
STEP 1  
Submit vehicle details online (link below) 
Click on the link and capture details of all relevant vehicles requiring access to school.  
https://goo.gl/forms/NX1PEDAYmpKMctxR2 
 
STEP 2  
Download and register with Charlie 
1. Download and install the Charlie App from your respective app store (click either Android or iOS) 
2. Sign in with either email or cell phone number (if you use your cell phone number you will receive a 6-digit pin) 
3. Once in the app, select the blue block to update your profile details 
 
 

https://goo.gl/forms/NX1PEDAYmpKMctxR2
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.appcapital.securityownerappandroid&hl=en
https://itunes.apple.com/za/app/charlie/id1225152361?mt=8


 

5 | P a g e   
 

         THROUGH THE KEYHOLE                                       GIRLS JP                                               18 July 2019 

 

         Unsubscribe    l      Contact  (011) 367 6631                                                                                 105 Witkoppen Road, Fourways 

STEP 3  
Request QR codes 
Please send an email to stpeters@appcharlie.com requesting QR codes. Please include the same details used to 
update your Charlie profile. 
 
Once you receive your QR code, via email print, cut out and place on vehicle windscreen. 
 

 

 

 
PA NEWS - EXCITING NEWS! 
 

Makro have launched a new programme and are inviting parents to join and earn rewards for our school whilst 
earning mRewards on their Makro purchases - at any Makro store! 
 
This program replaces the existing Makro rebate programme, which was only linked to the Makro Woodmead store. 
See below for more details but if you need any assistance with joining, please contact Anne on annedp@live.com 
Please consider joining – it is quick and easy and you no longer need to have your Makro card when you use their 
mCard App. You are also able to track your mRewards on the mCard App. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
HOT DOG DAY  
 
FRIDAY, 19 JULY – R25  
 
On Friday, girls can wear SA colours to 
school. 
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CHARITY 
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